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Beloit Man Sentenced on Federal Drug Charges 
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Case: SO2256034                                                                                     608-757-8032  
  
Throughout 2023, the Rock County Sheriff’s Office Special Investigations Unit in 
collaboration with the United States Drug Enforcement Administration conducted an 
investigation into the sale of Cocaine in the Beloit Area.   
  
As a result of the investigation, a suspect was indicted federally by the Western District 
of Wisconsin. Iyon Perkins, 42, Beloit, Wisconsin, was indicted for maintaining a drug-
involved premises to distribute cocaine between December 2022 and March 2023.  
  
On August 15, 2024, Perkins was sentenced by U.S. District Judge William M. Conley to 
2½ years in federal prison. During the investigation, multiple witnesses testified they 
routinely obtained large quantities of cocaine from Kelvin Haley Junior. Haley Junior used 
homes in the Beloit area to sell cocaine, and one of the houses was identified as 
belonging to Perkins. Haley Junior was sentenced to 8 ½ years in federal prison on July 
11, 2024, for conspiring to distribute cocaine.  
  
The City of Beloit Police Department and the Wisconsin Department of Justice Division 
of Criminal Investigations also assisted in the investigation. Assistant U.S. Attorney 
Robert Anderson prosecuted the case.   
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